
The Sixth Executive Committee of World Federation of Acupuncture-Moxibustion Societies 
(WFAS) 

November 6th, 2006 

Honorable Executive Commissioner Dr. Michael Germann, 

WFAS International Symposium of Acupuncture 2006 is scheduled to convene on 24-26 

November 2006, in Bali, Indonesia.  

It is hosted by World Federation of Acupuncture-Moxibustion Societies (WFAS), and 

organized by the National Acupuncture Union of Indonesia (PAKSI).  

At present the symposium is still under preparation, the theme of the Symposium is “The 

Development of Acupuncture in Health’s Promotion, Prevention, Treatment and 

Rehabilitation, based on Rationale, Evidence, and Scientific Approaches.”, and the expected 

amount of participants is about 400-500.  

During the symposium, on the afternoon of November 24th, the Secretariat of WFAS will hold 

the third session of Plenary Conference of the sixth Executive Committee of WFAS. 

Meanwhile, the Secretariat of WFAS will report to the Executive Committee about the work 

of the past two years and the cooperation plan between WFAS and WHO in the following 

three years. The venue of the conference is the same as the international symposium. It can be 

seen in the attached agenda. 

I hope all of you will be able to participate in this conference and discuss with WFAS on the 

future plan of development. 

 

Prof. Shen Zhixiang 

Secretary-General of 

World Federation of Acupuncture-Moxibustion Societies 

 

 



The Third Session of the sixth Executive Committee of WFAS 

Agenda (Draft) 

October 30, 2006 

I    Discussion on and pass the proposal of the Science and Technology 
Committee and the University Cooperation Committee 

II Report on the situation of the newly established committees 

III Discussion on and pass the three-year-cooperation between WHO and WFAS 
(2007-2009) 

IV  Vote and pass the new applications for WFAS membership 

V   Discussion on the Proposal of the Secretariat of WFAS 

1        Specific measures of strengthening the development of membership of 
WFAS 

2        Suggestion on establishing Office for Education Committee in Tianjin 
University of Traditional Chinese Medicine  

3        Suggestion on strengthening WFAS academic communications and work 
of World Journal of Acupuncture-Moxibustion 

VI  Report on the preparation of “The 20th Anniversary of the Foundation of 
WFAS—International Acupuncture Congress, Beijing” 

VII Introduction to the Website of WFAS and the WHO program of Tool Case 
on Traditional Medicine  

VIII Speech of the Executive Commissioners (each for five minutes) 

Give a short introduction of the work of their own associations and the situation 
of acupuncture in their own countries; put forward suggestions on the 
development of WFAS. 

(Please send the speech by email to the secretariat of WFAS so that we can 
publish your speech on the WFAS website). 

Email: susansongli@yahoo.com.cn 

 


